

## **Birches First School**

Believe, Grow, Succeed ... ... to be the best 'me' I can be.

11th July 2024

Dear Parents

The end of year is fast approaching, and the School Council and I would like to say a HUGE thank you for all the fund raising you have contributed to, to help us fund part of the Challenger Adventure Playground! We are still chipping away but to date we have made £2688.10- WE ARE OVER THE MOON!

To end the year, the School Council have asked if we can have a Cake Sale on **Monday 15<sup>TH</sup> July.** All cakes will be **50p** and all children will have the opportunity to have one. Please bring 50p to school on Monday and hand directly to the class teacher or Mrs Banks/Mrs Harrold if your child is in Birches Club in the morning.

If anyone would like to donate any cakes for the sale, they will be greatly appreciated either Friday 12<sup>th</sup> or on the actual day Monday 15<sup>th</sup> July.

To end the year, School Council have asked if they can have one last 'Wear What you Wish Day'. This means the children can wear whatever they want on MONDAY 22<sup>ND</sup> JULY. The School Council have thought of so many options-Cubs/Rainbows/Brownies Outfits, Favourite Colour, Rugby/Football Kits, Pyjamas, what they want to be when they are older, it really is a day for them to reflect themselves! I think I need to prepare and warn the teachers for a crazy last day!

Finally, again a huge thank you from myself and my amazing councillors, have a super holiday.

4 MIGGN Ler